St. Adalbert’s Parish Pastoral Council and Picnic Committee– June 16, 2022	
Meeting Attendees:  Fr. Thomas, Mike Kaminski, John Kosmalski, Pete Rekowski, Gary Ross, Karen Simonis,
Dennis Fredock, Theresa Glodowski, Tracy Rekowski, Cindy Kosmalski and Denise Jaskie
Meeting opened with a prayer.
Minutes from the May 17, 2022 meeting were approved, with a suggestion to add the result of the Mass time change proposal.
	Church Basement

	The basement will be closed for events starting June 20. Everything has to be off the floor before the asbestos work is started. Asbestos removal is scheduled to start June 26. The final bid for the new floor will be given after the old tile are removed and the condition of the cement is visible.

An ANSUL fire suppression system needs to be added over the fryers in the kitchen, per state ordinance. Estimate is around $6,000. There is an on-going test every six months for $200.

	Door in Church Entrance
	An ADA compliant automatic door opener will be added to the south door. Cost is around $4,000.

	Church plaster repair
	Received a bid from RG Schmidt, a Midwest church restoration company, for $85,000 to set up scaffolding, repair and paint the damaged area under the bell tower, choir loft wall and sanctuary wall.

	School
	The sliding divider between the multi-purpose room and seventh/eight grade classroom is being replaced with a constructed wall for safety reasons. Most of the cost is covered by a grant.

“Keys for Kids” fund raiser results should be available soon.

	Picnic
	1. Mass at 10:00 am.
2. Dinner starting at 11:00 am. Discussed meal price and going with $13. Planning 400 meals.
3. Tents will be contracted at the end of June. If there isn’t a mini-raffle chair, then that tent will not be ordered.
4. Country store will be considerably smaller if we don’t have a chair person.
5. Have bingo license.
6. Stands that use tickets should check what they need for this year.
7. All events/stands that need money change should review their handout and check what they need for this year and get back to Denise.
8. Ernest Kurszewski will manage the ice cream stand this year. 

	Parish Council
	Father checking if any terms expire this year.

	Father Gone
	Starting August 7, in the afternoon, for his retreat. Father will be back for the August 13/14 Masses 



Next picnic and parish council meeting is July 14, at 6:30 pm.
Meeting closed with a prayer.
